
SABBATH SCHOOL

CONTACTS

SERVICES

WEDNESDAY PRAYER MEETING -
In the Sanctuary as well as on Zoom at 7pm.
Meeting ID: 721 857 1482; Passcode: pray3r

For private Prayer Requests, please place 
them in the Prayer Box or you can email
STANBOROUGHPRAYS@GMAIL.COM

ZOOM PRAYER MEETINGS 
- Daily Morning Prayer Meeting at 6am.
Zoom ID: 8316619709 & Passcode: 777
- Women’s Ministry Every Friday at 7:30 pm.
Meeting ID - 83109855863 & Passcode -Fprayer

FAMILY SERVICE
Welcome and announcements: Bheki T. Moyo

Introit: Matthew Herman 
Call to worship: NAH 6- Praise to the Lord (Verse 1 only)

Invocation: Bheki T. Moyo
Opening Hymn: NAH 315 - Be with us gracious LORD 

Tithes and off erings: Bheki T. Moyo 
Children’s story: Paulina Rinta-Aho
Hymn: Now Dear LORD as we pray

(3 verses) (congregation remain seated)

Family prayer: Aline Santos
Hymn: ‘Ancient Words’

(Congregation remain standing)

Scripture reading: Revelation 14:6-12
- Merlyn Rajasekaran

Special item: “The God of Abraham praise” 
Gabriella Pedditzi and Matthew Herman

Sermon: “Why AM I A SDA?”
- Pr. Terry Messenger

Closing Hymn: CH: 642 Just over the mountains
Benediction: Pr. Terry Messenger

Postlude: Matthew Herman

PARALLEL SERVICE - 11AM
Scripture Reading: Mark 2:23 to 3:6 - Joshua

“Jesus and the Sabbath”
- Pastor James Shepley

Welcome & Prayer - Bella Rajasekaran
Opening Hymn - NAH 727 Give me the Bible
Facilitator: Marlene Levy
Panel: Anna Papaioannou, Catherine Phiri, Chris 
Levy, Milimo Mumbo, Bheki T Moyo 
Teachers: Giona Pedditzi, George Amoako-Atta, 
Joseph Cudjoe

Let the peace of Christ rule in your hearts, 
since as members of one body

you were called to peace. And be thankful.
Colossians 3:15

PASTOR TERRY MESSENGER
tmessenger@secadventist.org.uk - 07879 454 267

PASTOR JAMES SHEPLEY
jshepley@secadventist.org.uk - 07595 288833

STANBOROUGH CENTRE
Rob Page - stanboroughcentre@gmail.com - 07908362431

STANBOROUGH PARK COLLEGE OF MUSIC
info@spcm.org.uk

TREASURY DEPARTMENT
treasury@stanboroughchurch.org

CHURCH CLERK - MICHELE THOMPSON

michele3tommo@gmail.com

BULLETIN DEADLINE WEDNESDAY BY 6PM
email: jef@stanboroughpark.org

Stanborough Park Seventh-day Adventist Church
609 St. Albans Road, Watford, WD25 9JL

www.stanboroughpark.org
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UPCOMING PREACHERS (FAMILY SERVICE)
December 2 – John Walton
December 9 – Pastor J Shepley (Toy Service)

UPCOMING PREACHERS (PARALLEL)
November 25 – Pastor J Shepley
December 9 – Toy Service



ANNOUNCEMENTS

THE LAVERNE BYNG STUDENT FUND is featuring 
a Fundraising Banquet on the 17 December at 4pm 
at Stanborough Secondary School. The Laverne Byng 
Foundation is supporting financially disadvantaged 
students who are attending Stanborough Secondary 
School. If you cannot attend the Banquet you can 
donate by clicking on the following link: https://
lavernebyngfund.squarespace.com/ 

FELLOWSHIP LUNCH 2ND DECEMBER. is now full, 
and no more bookings can be accepted.

DONATIONS ACCEPTED: The Pathfinder Bible 
Experience Team is starting to make fundraising 
efforts to attend the various test levels from Jan to 
April next year. We invite the congregation to support 
them with your donations into the church bank account 
with reference to PF-PBEdonation: Sort Code 600008 
Account 49176714. You can also put it on an envelope 
clearly marked and give it during the offering. May 
God bless you richly. Thank you! 
 
PRAYER REQUESTS
- Linda Merchant who is awaiting Surgery.
- Douglas Farrant who is recovering from Surgery
- Cheryl Success who is receiving treatment for a Brain 
Tumour.
- For the families who are struggling with inhumane 
conditions and bereavement due to conflicts in 
different parts of the world. 
- For Morgan Charles that his appointment for surgery 
would be sorted urgently.
- For all our senior members who are in Care Homes.
- The land dispute between Venezuela and Guyana 
could be sorted amicably.
- The students who are doing GCSE Mock Exams.
- The Burgess Family as they mourn the death of 
Pastor Roy Burgess.
- For all The Requests in the Prayer Box.

DEVELOPMENT OFFERING will be collected on the 
first Sabbath of each month. Please remember to use 
the Brown Envelopes.

TRANSFER IN: (FIRST READING)
Karen Plumb from Beckenham Church to SPC

COMPACT TIME. The Faith & Science team invite you 
to a special programme with Prof. John Walton. He 
will talk about his book which present a scientific case 
that the Earth is actually thousands of years old, not 
the millions so widely accepted. This programme is for 
the young and old and will include time for Questions 
and Answers. Refreshments will be provided. Join us 
on December 2nd at 4pm in the church.

What does ADRA do and why does it matter? - TEENS 
PROGRAMME ON SATURDAY 25TH AT 4PM in the 
Cedar Sycamore room. Come prepared to discover, 
ask questions, play kahoots and be surprised!

THE FUNERAL SERVICE for Pastor Roy Burgess 
will be held in Stanborough Park Church at 11am 
on Wednesday 6 December. It will be followed by 
the committal at the North Watford Cemetery. All are 
welcome.
Sheila Burgess, Elaine Harlin and David Burgess along 
with their families would like to thank everyone for the 
prayers offered, for the cards and flowers received 
and the comforting words written as they grieve the 
loss of Roy.

NOVEMBER TEATIME CONCERT on Sunday, the 
26th of November, at 4 pm. This month, we are thrilled 
to welcome back the young and talented musicians 
from the PURCELL SCHOOL. Their delightful program 
promises to captivate your hearts with beloved 
melodies. We encourage you to seize this wonderful 
opportunity to invite your family and friends to join us 
for an afternoon of splendid music, followed by tea 
and delectable cakes. Admission is free, and a retiring 
offering will be collected to support the acquisition of 
a New Minibus.

ORCHESTRA on 23rd December for Christmas Family 
Service. If anyone would like to join the orchestra, 
please send an email to Jiae at spcmahn@gmail.com


